BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – April 28, 2015
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, Donald Zukowski, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, Bill Navin, and Tom Touponce.
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.
Commitments
Water/Sewer Billing for April quarter.
Lee Public Schools revised bill.

Abatements
Misc adjustments from April billing.
Richard Cernik was present with an abatement application for 57 West Center St. He stated that there was a break during the cold weather and the basement had 4’ of water in it which was pumped out by the fire department. Member Scheurer made a motion to abate $605.00 off the sewer portion of the bill. Member Scolforo seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 

Water Dept
The Board asked if there was any update from Blu Tower. Enclosed in the meeting packet was a letter from Blu Tower outlining their position on the failed readers and what they intend to provide. The Board reviewed the information and discussed with Chris that the intent is to stay with the readers we already use. Blu Tower can sell us the product, but as far as labor, can provide 1 person for a week to initiate installation. 
The Board asked for an update on water personnel. Chris updated them. One person is still out with a pending medical issue. There has been some moving around of employees to satisfy our staffing plan. An employee from the Sewer Dept that holds a water license will be moved over to water distribution for the time being. Flushing is currently being done at night for three weeks.  

Sewer Dept
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Other
Tom Touponce was present to discuss with the Board existing curb cuts down on Tyringham Road. The work being done there needs to accommodate for these access points that have long been there. The company stated they weren’t on the original plans for the job and need direction from the Board. Tom had pictures showing the existing drives. Member Scolforo confirmed that they were there as far back as he remembers. Member Scolforo made a motion to allow the curb cuts to remain and the guard rails to be put in will need to have breaks. Member Scheurer seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor.
The Board reviewed the data submitted by the project engineer for Daniel Dus. The numbers reflected no increase in the proposed capacity to what is currently there. Chairman Bartini asked if this type of consideration had been extended before. Chris reminded them that it had been. Big Y and the elderly housing on High St. were two off the top of his head. Member Scheurer made a motion to waive the capacity fees but keep the $90 inspection fees. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 

Executive Session
None
Minutes
Roger Scheurer made a motion to approve the minutes from Apr 14th as written. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 12th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:18 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
